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Mr. RODRIGUEZ. Madam Speaker, be-

cause I was unavoidably detained, I was un-
able to cast a vote on rollcall 28. Had I been 
present, I would have voted ‘‘aye’’ on Final 
Passage of H.R. 1528. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

Mrs. JONES of Ohio. Madam Speaker, due 
to events scheduled in my district, I will miss 
votes on January 29, 2008. Please let the 
RECORD reflect that had I been present, my 
vote would have reflected the following: 

H.R. 5140 Recovery Rebates and Economic 
Stimulus for the American People Act of 
2008—‘‘yea.’’ 

H.R. 1528 New England National Scenic 
Trail Designation Act—‘‘aye.’’ 

H.R. 933 Commending the Louisiana State 
University Tigers Football Team—‘‘yea.’’ 

f 

LEGISLATIVE PROGRAM 

(Mr. BLUNT asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute.) 

Mr. BLUNT. Mr. Speaker, I would 
yield to my friend from Maryland, the 
majority leader, for information about 
the schedule. 

Mr. HOYER. I thank the gentleman 
for yielding. 

The schedule for the week of Feb-
ruary 4 is attenuated, to some degree 
obviously, by the 22 States that have a 
primary on February 5. Both Demo-
crats and Republicans obviously will be 
involved in those to one degree or an-
other. Monday and Tuesday the House 
is not, therefore, in session. 

On Wednesday, the House will meet 
at 2 p.m. for legislative business. Votes 
will be postponed until 6:30 p.m. On 
Thursday and Friday, the House will 
meet at 10 a.m. We will consider sev-
eral bills under suspension of the rules. 
A list of those bills will be announced 
by the close of business this week. In 
addition, we will consider H.R. 4137, the 
College Opportunity and Affordability 
Act. 

That is the schedule. Of course, I will 
tell my friend that we obviously have a 
couple of bills that we passed today 
that we want to see move as quickly as 
possible, and if we could move those 
next week, we would certainly try to 
do so. 

Thank you for yielding. 
Mr. BLUNT. I thank the gentleman 

for that information. I am wondering, 
if those bills don’t materialize, is it 
still an option for Friday, if those bills 
don’t materialize, since we don’t have 
any scheduled work for Thursday and 
Friday, are we committed for Friday to 
be a definite day here? Is that still 
going to be an option as the week de-
velops? 

I will yield. 
Mr. HOYER. We only have, as you 

know, essentially 2 days and the 
evening of Wednesday, because we 
come in Wednesday at 6:30. So I am re-
luctant to give away Friday, given on 

this side we have worked so hard to get 
done in a relatively quick fashion, I 
think quick fashion, not relatively, on 
our stimulus package. So I do not want 
to speculate on giving that day away 
at this point in time, nor do I want to 
speculate that we will give the day 
away. If we do not have work to do, ob-
viously we will not require Members to 
be here. 

Mr. BLUNT. I appreciate that, and I 
also appreciate the work we all did this 
week on the stimulus package, to see 
that it is sent over on the timeframe 
that we have all discussed. As you 
mentioned in your remarks on the 
floor today, a timely, a targeted, and a 
temporary bill has to meet all of those 
things. Timely and temporary both 
have to mean that we get this done in 
a quick way. I am hoping that we can 
work with our friends on the other side 
of the building and get that done. 

The other thing that we worked to-
gether on this week was to get an ex-
tension until the middle of February 
on the Foreign Intelligence Surveil-
lance Act as it is currently in place, 
and has been since the first of August. 
I am hopeful that we don’t run up to 
the deadline again in this 15-day oppor-
tunity that we have. I am wondering if 
the gentleman has any thoughts as to 
what we might be able to do even next 
week on that bill. 

I would yield. 
Mr. HOYER. I thank the gentleman 

for yielding. 
He and I share that concern, of 

course. As I indicated, and he well 
knows, we passed a bill on November 16 
of last year, which means that was 21⁄2 
months ago that we passed a bill. We 
have been waiting for the Senate to 
pass a bill. They have two bills, as you 
know: one out of their Intelligence 
Committee, one out of the Judiciary 
Committee. They have been unable to 
reach compromise. Two days ago, they 
had votes on cloture and did not re-
ceive that, either for the extension or 
for essentially the Intelligence bill. 

As a result, we are very frankly in, as 
you well know as well as anybody, we 
are waiting on the Senate to pass a bill 
so that either our bill, we can send 
that to the President; their bill, send it 
to conference, or whatever option. But 
we need them to take some action. We 
are hopeful they will take some action 
soon. 

I met, along with other members of 
the leadership on our side of the aisle, 
just a short time ago, informed them 
that we had passed by vote an exten-
sion of 15 days, urged them to move as 
quickly as they could. The leader indi-
cated to me that he was hopeful that 
they would be able to address that this 
week. I think he is going to be talking 
to the Republican leader to see what 
possibly could get 60 votes to move 
something to the floor and through 
consideration. But I am unable to tell 
you what we are going to do until such 

time as the Senate acts. As you and I 
have discussed, you have been there. 

Mr. BLUNT. I appreciate that. I do 
hope we can find a permanent solution 
here. I think that the 2 weeks is impor-
tant. I also think it’s important that 
that law not be allowed to expire, 
which made this 2 weeks a significant 
development. At the same time, the 
question of immunity hasn’t been ad-
dressed, and I don’t think we can con-
tinue to put that question off. 

b 1845 

I did notice last week when we dis-
cussed this, an article that I hadn’t 
seen yet, and my good friend the ma-
jority leader read from that article to 
me a section that indicated that the 
work was in progress could keep on in 
progress for a long time. That was in 
the New York Times on January 23. 

There was another paragraph that I 
surmised at the time might be there, 
but was there, that said ‘‘There is 
risk,’’ according to this assistant At-
torney General Mr. Weinstein, 
Weinstein said, ‘‘the officials would not 
be able to use their broadened author-
ity to identify and focus on new sus-
pects and would have to revert to the 
more restrictive pre-August standards 
if they wanted to eavesdrop on some-
one.’’ 

Those pre-August standards were, in 
my view, troublesome. I hope we don’t 
revert to them, but we can’t put the 
immunity issue off forever, and I am 
going to do everything I can, as I be-
lieve the majority leader is inclined to 
do as well, to encourage the Senate to 
move this process along so we can 
bring it to some conclusion. 

I yield. 
Mr. HOYER. I thank my friend for 

yielding, and I do want to comment, 
because our perspectives are somewhat 
different on the risks that would be 
created by failure to act or not have an 
extension, so we would be operating, as 
you pointed out, under the old FISA 
statute. 

Very frankly, the good news is that 
the backlog that confronted the court 
now no longer exists. 

Secondly, as you know, under the old 
law, the 72-hour period in which the 
Government could take action and 
then get sanction of the court after the 
fact is in the law. 

So I believe that second paragraph, 
while I don’t disagree with his specula-
tion, I disagree with his conclusion in 
the sense that I think that the Govern-
ment, the NSA or another agency, 
could in fact act within that 72 hours 
and get approval from the FISA Court 
for its actions. And, as the gentleman 
knows, the FISA Court rarely, if ever, 
and I don’t know of an incident off the 
top of my head where they have dis-
approved an action that was taken and 
stopped it at that point in time. 

So, I think the risk is minimal, be-
cause I think the old law, while, yes, 
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